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Transportation Department

Please join us in welcoming Jose (Joe) Avila to the team! Joe began with us last year as a route
driver and also served as a substitute for our Special Education transportation. With a recent
opening, he was excited to step into the full-time driver role. Originally from Colorado, Joe has
relocated here to enjoy retirement near his wife’s family. His kindness and patience have truly
been a blessing to our team!

September has been an action-packed month with plenty of field trips and activities! We
provided ten buses for visits to the Children’s Museum, an author expo at Brookings High
School, Sanderson Gardens, and McCrory Gardens. It's a delight to help classrooms engage in
hands-on learning experiences. Additionally, we dispatched 57 buses for various activities! Go
Bobcats!

Thank you to Board Members for serving on the Brookings School Board.

Respecttully,

Nate Loehr

Director of Transportation



